January 26, 2022

Dear Caledonia Community Schools community,

As many of you know, Caledonia Community Schools, Caledonia Township and the Kent
County Sheriff’'s Office have partnered to place a School Resource Officer (SRO) in our district.
Deputy Pat Frederick has served our district for six years in that role as our SRO and has been
a valuable resource and an integral part of maintaining the safety and security of our students
and staff throughout those years. We wanted to let you know that Deputy Frederick will be
retiring on February 11, 2022. Please help us congratulate him on his service to the profession,
to our school community, and on his upcoming retirement! We are grateful for his hard work,
dedication, and commitment to our community and school district.

With that announcement, we’d like to welcome our new SRO officer, Deputy Pat Stewart to
Caledonia Community Schools. Deputy Stewart is a 20 year veteran with the Kent County
Sheriff's Department and excited to join our school community with a passion for crime
prevention, community engagement/outreach, mentoring and coaching youth hockey. Deputy
Stewart will start on February 7th. He will be stationed at Caledonia High School as all
previous SROs have been, but he is looking forward to visiting all of our buildings and helping
out wherever necessary. Please join us in welcoming Deputy Stewart to the Caledonia
Community.

Sincerely,

CCS Administration



